  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the virtual meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 21st April 2020 in councillors’ own homes via online messenger group.
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Myers, Hart, Burkhill, Hirst, and Clark.
Public present: 
None
1982                 Declarations of interest

            None received
1983                 Apologies for absence
                          Cllrs Ellin and Buttery.
1984
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 18th February 2020
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman (the next day). To note the March meeting was cancelled due to the Covid-19 situation and the need to adhere to government guidelines imposed.
1985

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field- the clerk has confirmed writing to ERYC Rob Mansell on January 22nd and still not receiving a reply from him. ERYC have erected security fencing which is placed directly in front of a watercourse and now directly divides the multi-use goal posts sets thus making both sets unusable. The clerk has been asked to contact local MP Andrew Percy, Ward Cllr Liz Sargeantson and the IDB to alert them to the newly erected fencing concerns and asking if they can intervene in arranging future movement of the goal sets and addressing the watercourse access blockage concerns.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last two months and found only a small amount of litter on the field and no dog fouling present. The book remains with Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. 
Community speed watch-the clerk had contacted PC Wayne Goodwin regarding extra volunteer training sessions for 2 new recruits and a training date was agreed for 1st April ,however due to the Covid-19 situation the sessions had to be cancelled and will be re arranged when government guidelines allow.. PC Speedy (the police cardboard cut-out) is now up and secure along Kings Causeway.
Clough landscaped area-the clerk had contacted “The Green Team” to provide a quotation for the pruning work in this area but due to the Covid-19 situation the team cannot visit the area to quote but will arrange to do this when government guidelines allow.
VE Day-the clerk had applied to ERYC for grant funding to support the village VE day planned celebration events but due to the Covid-19 situation the events and the funding pot had to be cancelled.

Grass cutting contract-the 3-year grass cutting contract was previously approved by the council and then signed by the clerk, Cllr Hirst and the contractors prior to the meeting. The clerk has issued appropriate risk assessments and method statements to the contractors and provided them with PPE. The clerk has provided prices and information on relevant recommended training courses in strimmer and ride on mower use. It was resolved that the clerk seeks advice from ERNLLCA to establish course attendance and payment requirements before a full decision is made.
Water pumps- the clerk has now applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers wind farm fund for the 3 water pumps and will now await a response from them in due course. There may be a delay in the decision-making process due the the Covid-19 situation.
Chapel of rest-The councillors had previously agreed to remove the roll of honour and pews to the village hall but due to the Covid-19 situation the movements had to be cancelled and will be re arranged when government guidelines allow

1986
 
Planning applications.
Planning application ref 20/00883/CM for a proposed waste recycling factory for the 4R Group at the old peat works, Readingate, Swinefleet-SPC have voted to strongly object to this application.
1987

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Covid-19-due to the recent pandemic situation the March meeting had to be cancelled and government guidelines have had to be adhered to. The clerk has relayed all government advice and instruction to the full parish council at all times. The desire for future virtual meetings has been explored and tested and will continue for future meetings. Temporary duties and decision-making powers were given to the clerk and chair in emergency situations and in case the parish council cannot meet in the coming months. The need for an AGM is now not necessary and the Chair and vice chair can remain in office for a further year if no objections are received. The annual audit has been delayed and the clerk awaits information regarding revised dates for this. The clerk has spoken to the councillors regarding a letter received from a new local Marshlands sewing group recently set up to make local hospital scrubs during this emergency situation. It was resolved that the parish council will donate £250 to this worthy cause.
Bristow letter-the clerk read out a letter from a local resident questioning the 2020/2021 precept amount decision. The councillors discussed the letter and noted its content.

Industrial water pump-Cllr Hirst has met with Reedness PC to discuss a proposed joint venture to secure grant funding for a large industrial water pump to be used in both villages to assist in managing water levels and volume during future flooding times. RPC have agreed to support this project and it was resolved that now SPC will also agree to support and lead this worthwhile project. The clerk will apply to the windfarm grant funding panel for funding.

Woodland Trust trees-the clerk had successfully applied for and now received 450 saplings from the Woodland Trust and has taken them to the village to be planted. Cllrs Hirst and Burkhill have planted all they require, and it was resolved to offer the surplus trees to the village residents free of charge. The clerk will advertise this offer via social media.
1988

Ward councillor’s report

None present.
1989         
Financial matters 
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101980 S. Belton (March wages + tax/N. I)
Cq no 101979 G.Sykes £260.00 ( March)
Cq no 101981 HMRC £31.69 (March)
Cq no 101977 Clerk annual exp £254.73


Cq no 101983 G.Sykes exp £5.38


Cq no 101978 B.Richardson £260 (March)


Cq no 101982 Key Korner £44.56 (March)


Cq no 101984 B.Richardson £260.00 (April)

                          Cq no 101985 G.Sykes £260.00 ( April)



Cq no 101986 ERNLLCA £400.58



Cq no 101987 Dockside Computers £90.00



Cq no 101988 YWA £8.10



Cq no 101989 S.Belton (April wages + tax/N.I)



Cq no 101990 HMRC £21.13 (April)



Cq no 101991 Key Korner £52.06 (April)
1990

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 19th May 2020 at 7.00pm.
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